Christ the King Parish October 5, 2014

#### TWENTY-SEVENTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

### Readings for Mon., Oct. 6 - Sun., Oct. 12

Saint Bruno, priest; Blessed Marie Rose Durocher, virgin

Mon. Gal 1:6-12 Ps 111:1b-2,7-9,10c Lk 10:25-37

Our Lady of the Rosary

**Tues.** Gal 1:13-24 Ps 139:1b-3,13-15 Lk 10:38-42 **Wed.** Gal 2:1-2,7-14 Ps 117:1bc,2 Lk 11:1-4

Saint Denis, bishop, martyr, and his Companions, martyrs;

Saint John Leonardi, priest

 Thurs. Gal 3:1-5
 (Ps) Lk 1:69-75
 Lk 11:5-13

 Fri. Gal 3:7-14
 Ps 111:1b-6
 Lk 11:15-26

 Sat. Gal 3:22-29
 Ps 105:2-7
 Lk 11:27-28

#### TWENTY-EIGHTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME

**Sun.** Is 25:6-10a Ps 23:1-6 Phil 4:12-14,19-20 Mt 22:1-14

#### **MASS INTENTIONS**

Mon. Oct. 6 8:40 AM – John Khan & Martha Nguyen ♥
Tues. Oct. 7 8:40 AM – Richard Maehran ♥
Wed. Oct. 8 8:40 AM – The Surviving McJannet Members
Thurs. Oct. 9 8:40 AM – Charles Kottemann ♥
Fri. Oct. 10 8:40 AM – Edward Naish ♥
Sat. Oct. 11 5:00 PM – Conor Finnerty ♥
Sun. Oct. 12 8:30 AM – Miguel Hinojar ♥
10:30 AM – Florida Manheim ♥

# PARISH STEWARDSHIP - FISCAL YEAR 2015

 July 1, 2014 - June 30, 2015 Total Collection Budget - \$572,500

 Collections
 Budget
 Variance

 August
 \$ 48,890
 \$ 52,520
 \$ (3,630)

 Year-To- Date
 \$ 87,661
 \$ 92,215
 \$ (4,554)

12:30 PM – Missa Pro Populo

\*\* Amounts include total collections from ALL Masses. Note: Budget for Fiscal Year 2015 is \$14,500 higher than 2014 \*\*

"Now is the time to return the Priest Pension Fund envelope that is in your October envelope packet. Your much needed donation supplements the pension of our retired and retiring priests. They are very grateful for this additional support. You may put your envelopes in the collection basket or return

them to the parish office.

# BOB says..."Thank You!"

Thank You!" to everyone who volunteered and supported this wonderful Christ the King Parish event.



Our primary goal for BOB is a community building event—but we also raise money for the Parish. The final count is not completed yet—but we should exceed our fundraising goal for this year!

Good weather. Great crowds. Great music. Wonderful food.

Lots of fun. Lots of smiles. Lots of hard work!

All in all a very memorable weekend and plenty of fun! I want to say <u>thank you</u> to the many, many volunteers that made this festival possible. *Thank you!* - *BOB* 

October 5, 2014

Dear Friends,

As you know from last week's bulletin, this is my first Sunday in service as sacramental minister to the parish of Christ the King. I am happy to have this opportunity to be of service, which is possible because I have only recently stepped down as superintendent for Catholic schools. I will be available on all days that have not been previously scheduled. I look forward to meeting you at Sunday and daily Masses and working with you to keep the people of God at Christ the King a strong community of faith, hope, and love.

This Sunday's gospel challenges us all to take part in tending the "vineyard" that God has planted, each of us working in different ways and in different parts of the vineyard but all of us working for the good of all. We do the best we can and trust to God for the fruitfulness of the harvest.

While my assignment is sacramental service, not pastoral leadership, I propose to offer opportunities for adult faith formation during the Advent, Lent, and Easter seasons: reflections on the gospel of Mark, the vision of Pope Francis, and spirituality through Shakespeare. I hope that adults and young adults will enjoy the chance to explore these topics together, especially during these times that cry out for good news.

I am very grateful to Marti Lundberg, Pastoral Coordinator, for her role of leadership and her assistance in this year of transition.

Sincerely, Fr. Stephen Rowan



#### THANK YOU from St. Vincent de Paul!

The SVdP Ministry at Christ the King depends on your support. Last month, September, we pledged \$3,105.00 to help 125 people in our community. Requests for assistance include low

income families, the elderly, single mothers, and even a few veterans. With winter coming in a few months our requests for assistance will increase. The need is great. With your help we can continue to make a difference for those less fortunate. Thank you!

#### "St. Vincent de Paul "Stuff the Truck"

The SVdP truck will be here on Sat., Oct. 18 from 10am-4pm and Sun. 10am-2pm in front of the Fitzgerald Room. We are looking for gently used merchandise for the poor. Please be thoughtful with what you give.



#### FAITH FORMATION

# JOIN US ON WEDNESDAY Oct. 8th FOR OUR FIRST POTLUCK

#### **6PM IN THE FITZGERALD ROOM**

Let's face it! Life is BUSY. Come enjoy dinner with your parish family before our Wednesday evening faith formation activities. You can come straight from work or activities, take time to enjoy a good meal, visit with friends and still make it to one of the programs offered. Childcare is available for ages 2–5. Registration forms are available online, in the back of the church and in the parish office! Flyers are in the back of the church or online.

**Women's Book Group** will meet on Monday, October 6th in the Brannan House. We are reading "The Joy of the Gospel" by Pope Francis. Contact the parish office for more information or to get a copy of the book.

**Men's Group**—Meets Thursday mornings at 6:45am in the Church followed by discussion and a light breakfast. Contact Deacon Joe for more information.



# **Christ the King School News**

#### **Extended Day Assistant - Position Open**

Christ the King Catholic School has an immediate opening for our after-school Extended Day Program. We are looking for an energetic and enthusiastic person to work with our students during this important and enriching time. The position requires the ability to work with groups of students on their homework, creativity to create and participate in fun activities and patience to contribute to fostering a calm and nurturing environment. Days needing to be covered are Monday and Friday from 3:00 to 6:00 PM and Wednesday 2:00-6:00. To apply, please go to <a href="http://www.ocsww.org/employment.php?category=Student+Support+Services">http://www.ocsww.org/employment.php?category=Student+Support+Services</a> and complete an Applitrack application and send a cover letter to Ms. Joanne Cecchini, principal at <a href="mailto:JCecchini@ckseattle.org">JCecchini@ckseattle.org</a>.

#### Panther Spirit Sprint - Pledging Has Begun!

The students of CKS will participate in the Panther Spirit Sprint on Oct. 10<sup>th</sup> (Oct. 8<sup>th</sup> for EEC). Now is your chance to support a student by pledging a flat or per lap donation. The Panther Spirit Sprint raises money for technology improvements, scholarships for after school activities and other Parents Club sponsored events. 100% of the proceeds benefit the students! If you are interested in donating, please contact the school office at <a href="mailto:cksdev@ckseattle.org">cksdev@ckseattle.org</a>.

#### First Parents Club Meeting - October 7th

Join the Parents Club Executive Board on October 7<sup>th</sup> at 7pm in the Fitzgerald Room for the very first Parents Club meeting of the year. The first Auction Meeting will take place after the Parents Club meeting. All 2<sup>nd</sup> and 3<sup>rd</sup> grade parents are to attend as well as volunteers interested in making the auction a night to remember!

#### Welcome Father Rowan!

The CKS Families, Faculty & Staff would like to welcome Father Rowan to our school and parish community. Panther Pride!



For all Youth Ministry questions & inquiries, please contact Lindsey Barry, lbarry@ckseattle.org or 859-5107.

High School and Middle School Youth Group BEGINS Oct 5th at 6:30pm. You don't want to miss this year! Change in Location: We will be meeting in the Youth Room!



Jr. High Halloween Boat Cruise: is coming up Oct 25th aboard "The Royal Argosy"! Enjoy a night-time cruise/dance on Lake Union with your friends. Only \$30 a person! For more information please contact Lindsey.

Young Women's Group: BEGINS Tuesday, Oct 7th at 7pm in the youth room. Join us for 'True Beauty'! You ARE worth it!

Children's Liturgy of the Word resumes this week, Oct 5th at 10:30am Mass. For children in grades K—5.

Kids Club: Join us for Kids Club on Wednesday's at 6:30pm in the Fitzgerald Room for amazing fun with bible stories!

# IgNite: Ignatian Nights for Young Adults Connecting Deeply in a Tech-Fueled World

Thursday, October 9, 2014 | 7:00 - 9:00 PM | St. Joseph Parish Center, Mother Teresa Room—Maria Ochoa, facilitator iPhones. iPads. Facebook. Twitter.

We live in a multi-tasking culture. We are constantly connected to something, constantly plugged in. Within this tech-filled environment, how do we keep our relationships meaningful? How do we connect deeply with God? Join us as we look at how technology, if used in a creative way, can enable us to have meaningful relationships. We will discuss how to use technology as a means to an end – the end being the deep connections that are always available to us. Free will offering. For more information please contact Michaela Kearns at michaela@ignatiancenter.org, call (206) 329-4824, or visit our Facebook page or website: www.ignatiancenter.org

#### "Life After Loss" Seminar

The St. Luke Parish Grief Group is offering a 7-week seminar for anyone who has had a loved one die within the last two years. Participants need not be a member of St. Luke parish or have a church affiliation. The sessions will take place on Thursday evenings, beginning Oct. 23rd, from 7-9 p.m. in the St. Luke Parish Center (across from the church). Preregistration is suggested. For further information, please contact Sue Nies at (206)440-8791 {s.nies@comcast.net}.

## **Respect Life Sunday—October 5th**



"The right to life is the first among human rights." – Pope Francis

Pray to End Abortion!